
Buzz of the Bees—Blue Bell Square Dance Club Newsletter 
 

JUNE/JULY 2008          Editor—Jim Groves 

President —  Bob Richie     Vice-President — Tom Pickering 
Secretary —  Gary Donart                    Treasurer — Bob Gill  
Board Members — Jim Martin, Billie Edington, Irene Richie, Pat Gill 
District Representatives:  Jim & Jeanie Groves 

VIPS— Please come at 6:30 pm to help the President set up-make coffee etc. (If U can’t make it, switch with someone)  
 June 14th — Glover & Groves   June 28th — Leseth & Lewis 
 July 12th — Martin & Kilmer   July 26th — Pickering & Raby 
 August 9th — Richie & Sewell   August 23rd — Carol & Clements 

  

BLUE BELL DANCE HOURS — Our dance hours have been changed. We now dance from 7:00 pm to 9:30 pm.  
PLEASE UPDATE YOUR SOCIAL CALENDERS—WE HOPE TO SEE ALL OF YOU IN A SQUARE SOON! 
  

ELECTION OF OFFICERS—Election of officer will be held at the June 14th Dance.  The nominating committee listed the following indi-
viduals as candidates:  Jim Groves, President; Jody Kilmer, VP; Sandy Leseth, Secretary; Bob Gill, Treasurer (continuing); Bob Leseth, Board Member; 
Neal Kilmer, Board Member; Bob Richie, Past President Board Member; Tom Pickering, Past VP Board Member  
 

SOUTHWEST DISTRICT MEMBERSHIPS — See Jim Groves for your Southwest District membership cards.  
Cards are $20 for the year and include a subscription to the Southwest Dancer.  Support Square Dancing in New 
Mexico by becoming a member of the state association. 
 

SICK LIST —  The following is a list of Square Dancers that we need to keep in our thoughts and prayers.   
  

 Jody Kilmer has made several trips to the Emergency Room in the past month.  She has been experiencing 
heart arrhythmia problems.  The doctors are trying to find the correct medication to correct her problem.  Please 
keep Jody and Neal in your thoughts and prayers. 
 

 Bob Richie had an accident while helping his son make some repairs to his motorcycle and cut his arm 
with a utility knife.  It required 8 stitches.  He and Irene should be at the next dance - minus the stitches. 
 

 Some Good News!  Dora and Tom Stinnett are taking a trip to Hawaii.  They said they should be back June 
23rd, if the Airlines don’t go broke!  
   

 Roberta Sewell is feeling better.  Problem seems to be a lack of oxygen when sleeping.  Please keep 
Roberta and Don in your thoughts and prayers.  
   

UPCOMING DANCES:      Check at www.bluebellsquaredanceclub.com for flyers and the most current info! 
 

JUNE 24-27, 2008 57TH NATIONAL SQUARE DANCE FESTIVAL —  This year’s festival will be held in 
Wichita Kansas.  I know at least one couple from Blue Bell is planning on attending.  If you haven’t been to one 
you should plan to attend next year’s in Long Beach, California.         
 

JULY 6th — CIRCLE 8’S ICE CREAM SOCIAL— Circle 8’s will be having a their annual Ice Cream Social.  
Join them for Ice Cream and Square Dance fun.  6:00 PM at the Munson Center—Ted Clements Caller. 
 

AREA DANCES: 

1st & 3rd Sunday’s — Circle 8’s will host their regular dance 6:00pm at the Munson Center, 975 S. Mesquite St., 
Las Cruces, NM.. Callers:   Art Harvey & Ted Clements 
 

1st Saturday Each Month — Art Harvey’s Cross-fire’s Plus dance , DARK FOR THE SUMMER.      
   

Every Tuesday — Good Time Squares, Deming.  7:00 pm Senior Citizen Center 800 Granite St.  Caller Rusty 
Wright. For info call Lu Chestnut @ 505-546-6133 
 

2nd & 4th Fridays  — See Saws, El Paso  Rounds @7:00 Squares 7:30 –10 Grace Lutheran Church, 9301 Diana, 
El Paso, TX.  Caller Ted Clements. Out of town guests now dance for Free. 
 

2nd & 4th Sundays  — Sierra Twirlers Square Dance, Truth or Consequences, NM  3:00 PM – 5:00 PM, MS/+ 
710 Elm Street (Corner of 7th and Elm)  Contact Molly Williams @ 575-740-1506.  Caller: Fred Beam 
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— CONGRATULATIONS — 
IRENE RICHIE 
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